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January 29, 2015 
 

State of Colorado, Oil & Gas Conservation Commission 
Attn: Matt Lepore 
1120 Lincoln Street, Suite 801 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Re:  Building Unit Owner/Buffer Zone Setback Meeting Certification, Rule 306.e. 
 Bolton 3N68W7TY Pad 

Bolton 7X-404, Bolton 7X-214, Bolton 7X-434, Bolton 7X-304, Bolton 7W-304, Bolton 7X-214, 
Bolton  7X-404, Bolton 7W-434  

 Township 3 North, Range 68 West, 6th P.M. 
 Section 7: SESE 

Weld County, Colorado 
 
Dear Director: 

 
PDC Energy (“PDC”) hereby certifies to the Director that PDC has complied with the meeting 
requirements pursuant to Rule 306.e. Please find attached information regarding the day, time, and 
place of the meeting(s), and a summary of results containing  mitigations measures that were agreed to 
by the operator and attendees.  

 
 Best regards, 
 
 

 
Tammy Waters 
Land Technician 

 PDC Energy, Inc. 
 3801 Carson Ave 
 Evans, CO 80620 
 TEL: (970) 506-9272 
 EMAIL: Tammy.Waters@pdce.com 
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RE: Bolton 3N68W7TY Pad, Meeting Certification  
 
Date of Meeting:  11/6/14 
 
Time of Meeting:  8:00 A.M. 
 
Location  of Meeting:  Kevin and Cynthia Sullivan’s Residence – 16127 CR 3, Berthoud, CO 80513 
 
The following concerns were address:  

• Mr. and Mrs Sullivan are concerned about the close proximity of the production facility to 
their home.  Production facility is currently located 383 feet from their home.  They feel this 
will decrease the resale value of their home.  PDC agreed to review location with operations 
team and discuss the possibility of moving production facility so that it is located greater than 
500 feet.   

 
Date of Meeting:  11/17/14 
 
Time of Meeting:  8:00 A.M. 
 
Location  of Meeting:  Kevin and Cynthia Sullivan’s Residence – 16127 CR 3, Berthoud, CO 80513 
 
The following concerns were address:  

• Presented revised location to Mr. and Mrs. Sullivan.  Production facility is now located 504 
feet from the Sullivan’s home.  Mr. and Mrs. Sullivan both agreed that this would be 
acceptable.   

 


